
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Families,

I am very excited to announce that we will be receiving funding from the Education

Department to relocate our Library from the old Stuart High School site to our site. This has

come about after months and months of planning and negotiation (over 12 months) with

Facilities Management. This will provide our students with a fantastic learning space which I am

sure will get plenty of use.  Tomorrow I will have a meeting with the contractor and the

project manager. I look forward to sharing more information with you as the project

commences. Watch this space!

This year NAPLAN Testing for students in Year 3 and 5 will happen in Term 1. Next Tuesday

students in Year 3 and 5 will participate in the National Coordinated Practice Test on Tuesday.

This test is to ensure students are used to the online testing format and to ensure our ICT

infrastructure will work during the nationwide testing. 

This week our Year 5/6 students and Ms Polain will be hosting Assembly on Friday afternoon

at 2:30pm in the Library. Everyone is welcome to attend. 

Our back page of the Newsletter this week is from our Reception/Year 1 students and Mrs

Saji.

Our Governing Council AGM will be held next Thursday, 2nd March at 2pm. If you are

interested in becoming involved in your child's school I would love to hear from you and have

you involved with our Governing Council. We will meet twice a term and you will have a chance

to be involved in the decision making of our school. I look forward to seeing you at the AGM.

Alternatively, if you cannot attend on Thursday, but would still like to be involved, please let me

know.

As always my door is open if you need to discuss anything with me.

Jenny MacDonald
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Dates To
Remember



Tuesday 28th February

NAPLAN Coordinated Practice Test



Monday 13th March
Adelaide Cup Holiday



Wednesday 15th March

NAPLAN Testing Window Opens



Monday 20th-Friday 24th March
Harmony Week



Monday 27th March

Choir Rehearsal at Bunyarra















Community Information School Card
School Card applications are now open! 

Now is a great time to see if you're eligible to receive

financial assistance for school fees.

School Card is available in government schools to:

families with children aged 4 years and over who attend

a school full time independent full time students studying

year 10, 11 or 12 adult re-entry students undertaking

subjects to complete their SACE.

To qualify, your family's gross income in the 2021/22

financial year must be below the threshold, based on the

number of dependent children you have in your family.

Information on the eligibility criteria, income limits and the

application process is available on

www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard.

School Card Applications can be completed online or you

can come in to school and ask for a form.

http://www.sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard?fbclid=IwAR0opsFR5gDvFpQBcGvi20myjgpKAbDgzs7VbaG7dbAC8HGK4BtxYb6P7tg





he Premier’s Reading Challenge is open to all students from

Reception to year 12 in South Australian government and

non-government schools as well as home education students.

To complete the Premier’s Reading Challenge students need

to read 12 books between Week 1, Term 1 and Week 7 Term

3.

You can find more information by visiting the website at

https://premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/the-challenge/

Premier's Reading
Challenge

Governing Council AGM

Clean Up Australia Day
This year students and staff from Whyalla Stuart Primary

School will be hosting a Clean Up Australia event at our

school and the surrounds on Friday 3rd March from 11:30-

12:30.

If you are interested in helping you are more than welcome

to attend.

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fpremiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au%2Fthe-challenge%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR0Ilf-SzWiohOFelLzPoEh7HX3DOz_1gXUbcSo_EFPW1sYmpcO-waSj7Lg&h=AT24Iaxz0JPL-EmAxRXpWMP57CYf5jjuT-ZyZGquPgtJ28zMV3A10hh_-VGwDKy6G9g-j_XOYilVQMBdd40-II_iJgtN_l_ZDiDhjpfooq4dmZmhoME-Z_ax1CVgftT9LA&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT0ZJfPP0-t5jn4xcg9GIhL3ugQZYC5PbafZP7vAokL6j2b5Rza_ocJ3JyFyqpftsVSdZy81yZrZHsKTNnxCSQy-2LoDT8hD9AxPkhWX017TX_I_Nj7tsdEBCp2MeXuhABMTPJObmlcI_bpo5vYAqbEXJIsqc0tgOJp9-Gcv18z_oT-3EPTyimN3QOAdzunNSzkOBKmXz9c4Jy2izOGipHsXfbP4tz6rFBm2






